
NEWSLETTER

Club, courts & team enquiries contact: social@keonparktc.com.au 

Cardio Tennis
NEW WINTER SESSIONS
Tuesday 6.30pm
Thursday 5.30 pm & 6.30 pm.
$15 per hour session.
Pay as you play.
A great way for adults to learn,
get back into tennis or keep
match fit.
Suitable for all levels of ability
& fitness. Text Coach Nathan
to book: 0401 735 240

GP Tennis new Tuesday night lineup - head coach John Hampson,
coach Nathan, coach Gerard & coach NIck. Book in for a trial with
Nick or come and watch him in action at the start of term 3.

More adults are seeking coaching lessons. If you are keen to learn or
improve your technique, contact GP Tennis for a trial lesson.

Let there be light!
The club has received approval from council to
upgrade the lights on courts 6&7 to LED. This
project will be funded by the club thanks to money
raised by the social committee & members.
We hope the new lights will be installed in time for
the next night season of Men's, Ladies & Mixed
competition, starting the first week of August.

Winter 2023

Anyone who needs to travel across the Keon
Park rail crossing to get to tennis for coaching or
matches, please allow extra time. Crossing and
street closures will occur from July to August.



Book in for junior holiday coaching clinics and tournaments.
Round Robin format for B, C & D Grades. 

Singles - Monday 3rd July
Doubles - Tuesday 4th July

$50 for 1 day or $80 for 2 days
Bookings & enquiries: info@gptennis.com.au
URT A Grade Cash tournament book online:

https:www.trybooking.com/CJLUL






Junior Pennant will commence in August. This is a
premier junior representative competition, played on

Sunday mornings against other metro & regional
associations. AJP is an age-based competition and is

more singles focused. Call Jacqui for more details.
Registration closes 30th June.

TEAM UPDATES
Autumn 2023
The Junior autumn season has come to an end.
After a hard-fought season, enduring more washouts & byes than
before, our section 6 girls, 4 boys, 20 boys and our new Mixed 2
beginner team made it to the semifinals. Great tennis was played,
with our section 6 girls & 4 boys making it to the Grand Final!

SAVE THE DATE - SUNDAY 26TH NOVEMBER 2023
Planning is under way for our 70th Anniversary celebrations. if you would like
to join the planning subcommittee, please let us know. 
Call Jacqui -  0430 505 101.

For coaching enquries contact: info@gptennis.com.au 

Since
1953

Grand Final Results:
Section 6 Girls defeated Casa D'Abruzzo: 4 sets all, 39 to 37 games. 

Maria, Matilda, Jemimah, Adele & Aamani (Isabella was away).
Section 4 Boys were defeated by Clifton: 3 sets to 5, 37 to 38 games.

Alessandro, Nicholas, Milos & Ryan
Two very close matches, played out to the last sets. 

Well done everyone!
The spring season commences on the 15th July.

It's never too late to join a team.  We are
always looking for new players for junior

and senior competitions.
Open Age Competitions - Tuesday,

Wednesday & Thursday nights, Saturday &
Sunday afternoons.

Check out the 3 Hampson's, John, Ben &
Levi who compete in our ERT Sunday team
with section 2 junior Anton (not pictured). 





